From: Charlotte Palmer Sent: 31 July 2017 15:42

To:

**Subject:** 64 Aldermans Hill [SEC=OFFICIAL]

Classification: OFFICIAL

Dear Mr Boruei,

I write further to the visits I have made to the above named premises to advise you that the council are still receiving complaints about loud music coming from your premises. I am advised that it was allegedly very loud on Thursday.

Please can you update me as to what action you have taken to resolve this issue? Have you ceased to use the ceiling speakers?

Please also let me know what name the premises is currently trading under and when a premises licence Transfer and Vary DPS application will be submitted.

The Licensing Team have still not received any evidence to show that the licence annual fee has been paid. The licence has therefore been suspended and no licensable activities - including the sale of alcohol can take place until evidence of payment has been received by the Licensing Team.

Please ensure that all licence conditions are being complied with.

Failing to comply with any condition attached to a Premises Licence is a criminal offence, which on conviction is punishable by an unlimited maximum fine, up to six months imprisonment or both.

I have also written to the current premises licence holder to make her aware of these issues.

Please respond to this email by Friday 4<sup>th</sup> August 2017 – charlotte.palmer@enfield.gov.uk.

## Regards

Charlotte Palmer
Senior Licensing Enforcement Officer
Council Housing and Regulatory Services
Health, Housing and Adult Social Care
Enfield Council
Silver Street
Enfield
EN1 3XY

Tel: 0208 379 3965

Email: charlotte.palmer@enfield.gov.uk

Enfield Council is committed to serving the whole borough fairly, delivering excellent services and building strong communities.

Classification: OFFICIAL